

May 4, 2020

To: Makua and Haumāna of Kawaikini NCPCS

Re: Updates

Aloha e ka 'ohana Kawaikini:

We hope you were able to celebrate Lā Lei with your 'ohana! Kawaikini, along with all other Hawai'i public schools will continue closure through May 28th. We are sad that our school year has ended abruptly, however share the kuleana to keep our community healthy and safe. Our Kumu and staff will be returning to kula in the next few weeks to assist in gathering haumāna personal belongings from classrooms. See the schedule below for pick up of belongings and drop off of kula issued equipment you may have:

Events at Hale Piko

May 18, 2020 at 12-5pm Last day for ha'awina pick up

May 22, 2020 at 3-6pm Drop off kula issued equipment and materials

Pick up haumāna belongings (gathered by each Kumu)

Pick up mea'ai spaghetti dinner by Epic Eats! (please complete

and return the emailed form by Monday, May 11)

May 28, 2020 Lā Hope no nā Haumāna/ Last day for Students

Please drive up to Hale Piko and remain in your vehicle. We will be wearing masks and retrieve any materials, and deliver belongings and mea'ai to you. Haumāna must return their chromebooks, textbooks and any kula issued equipment and/or materials. Items not returned will incur an obligation which will need to be paid at the school office.

Refunds

All lunch payments received for March 23-31 and April will be reimbursed. All one-way and roundtrip bus payments received for quarter 4 will also be reimbursed. Checks will be issued to the payor in our system and mailed out by May 20th.

Haumāna Learning:

All haumāna will continue to be provided with learning and enrichment materials through May 28. Due to this unprecedented situation, 4th quarter grades will be left blank and this period will be used to ensure Continuity of Learning and opportunities to improve the final grade of all students.

<u>Kula Kualua (Papa 7-12)</u>: All haumāna are being given the opportunity to improve their final grade by completing both missing and new assignments. You should have received 3rd quarter report cards with the most recent grades. Please contact your Kumu directly for questions on how to improve the final grade.

Kula Ha'ah'a (Papa M-6):

Haumāna not meeting proficiency levels will be provided multiple opportunities to demonstrate proficiency through the last day, May 28. Please contact your Kumu for information on improving proficiency.

We will continue to keep you updated as needed. We will get through this together! Take care of each other and stay safe.

Me ke aloha,

post Tong

Jessell Tanaka, Executive Director